
May 27, 2019 

Dear MCoR Members: 

Attached is the first Quarter 2018 Caboose Kibitzer newsletter. 

I wanted to provide each of you with information as to this issue now some 18 months 
late and our search for a new Editor.   

Several months ago, I wrote to the Officers and Staff informing them on Alan Aagaard 
had resigned as the Editor of the Caboose Kibitzer.  Alan, feels that he has a obligation 
to our members to complete the job he had accepted 2 years ago.  Due to personal 
reasons Alan fell behind 15 months behind.  Since then he has issued the 4th Q 2017 
newsletter and now has the 1st Q 2018, attached, ready to be released.  I want to thank 
Alan for his decision to complete the 4 remaining issues from 2018. 

The person that earlier accepted the Editor position has decide that due to other 
commitments he can not carry out the duties the position.  So I am again looking for an 
Editor so please send me the name of anyone you feel would be willing to accept this 
position. 

Hank 


